Sex Offender Management Board Summary Minutes

July 30, 2012
The SOMB met at the House Hearing Room on the 2nd Floor of Legislative Hall in Dover, on July 30, 2012.  Present at the meeting were:

Board Members or Designees:

Vice Chair:  Secretary Lewis Schiliro    

Karl Hines      
Lisa Minutola
Francesca Stasko 

Capt. Jason Sapp
Peggy Bell

Renee Iacovelli
Judge William Nicholas
Teresa Dunbar
John Sadowski
Deanee Moran 
Susan Schmidhauser



Judge James T. Vaughn, Jr.
Interested Parties:

Melanie Lahutsky
Kim Book 

Laurie Pezick

Tim Collins
Willie Watson, Jr.
Jeanne Weber 

Richard Paredes
Joe Wysocki 

Virginia Hansen

CJC Staff: Valarie Tickle

The meeting was called to order at approximately 1:35 p.m.  The minutes from the June 25, 2012 meeting were approved as written.  
Laurie Pezick presented an update on the Credentialing Subcommittee.  Jay Lynch has emailed the materials to the group and they are moving forward.  The juvenile training language has been added to the documents and the current application contains the polygraph piece.  The package will be presented to the Board of Regulations.  Jay Lynch is drafting the items in the required format.  Post submitting everything to the Board of Regulations, there is a 30 day comment period.  Clarification was given to the members on the grievance process in regard to denials.  The grievance would go before the Credentialing Subcommittee first, then the full SOMB if needed.  The Chair of the SOMB would appoint a 3 member panel of the Board to hear appeals process.  The appointed panel would exclude any member sitting on the Credentialing Subcommittee.  Any comments on the credentialing documents should be made in the next 4 weeks and emailed to Jay Lynch and Laurie Pezick.  It was determined that no additional vote was needed for the Subcommittee to move forward.                  
The draft sex offender housing report was previously distributed via email.  The Board discussed the content of the report and feedback received from members.  Minor semantic modifications were made to the document.  Members discussed the final recommendation in the report.  A motion was made to approve the final version of the document.  Members voted unanimously to accept the motion.  
Secretary Schiliro informed the Board about a news special highlighting sex offenders manipulating identities.  The question was raised as to whether that occurred in Delaware.  It was determined that identity manipulation happens to some degree in this State, just not to the extent the article represented.  

Public Comment - A member of the public recognized probation & parole for work regarding the registry process.  A question was raised about Delaware State Police’s ability to improve the registry and verification process specifically the issue of limited locations and times to conduct business. 
Adjournment:  The SOMB regularly meets the last Monday of each month at Legislative Hall in Dover, DE at 1:30pm.  The August meeting is canceled.  Members will be notified when the next meeting will occur.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.  
Respectfully submitted, 







Valarie Tickle
